
 

 

The Sacrament of the Lordôs Supper will be 
celebrated on Sunday, September 6, 2015. 

Stated Session Meeting 
Sunday, September 13 

12:30pm 

Church Dinner 
Sunday, September 20 

Diabetes Support Group 
Third Tuesday of the month 

5:30 pm 
 

If you would like to write to Hannah Underhill at 
UAB, here is her address: 
Hannah Underhill 

1000 Ben Graves Drive Apt. 310 
Huntsville, AL 35816 

 

 
 
Sunday Nights—Theology at Five 

5pm 
Starts September 13 

Wednesday Mornings 
10am  

Steadfast Hope: The Palestinian Quest 
for Just Peace 

   Starts September 9 
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Announcements 

Find us on Facebook at First Presbyterian Church, Jacksonville, Alabama 

www.firstpresbyterianjacksonville.org 
Also, look for us on Facebook and 

Twitter.  

Pastor Schedule for September 

September 6 — Rev. Shelaine Bird 

September 13 —  David Hodnett 

September 20 —  Rev. Dr. Bob Ford 

September 27 — Rev. Monty Clendenin 

l 

Presbyterian Childrenõs 
Home  

New Beginnings  

The Presbyterian Home for Children, 

located in Talladega, Alabama, has 

provided services to children in need 

since 1868. Originally founded as an 

orphanage, today it provides a wider 

range of services for children and 

their families.  

Secure Dwellings is an on-campus 

ministry for homeless children and 

their female caregivers. We help 

these women reach the next level — 

education, life skills, job training, 

employment — by providing transi-

tional housing, transportation, and 

access to social services. The goal is 

to provide a safe haven for children 

who have been homeless to rest, 

grow, and play while their parent or 

guardian works on developing the 

educational, vocational, and social 

skills necessary to become self-

sufficient.  

Transition to Adult Living is a 

ministry focused on helping young 

women ages 19-24 successfully tran-

sition to adulthood. These ladies 

dream of rising above their past situ-

ations; lives without poverty, domes-

tic violence, and neglect. Program 

participants are given group and indi-

vidualized training concerning budg-
(Continued on page 2) 

The Session has approved Lin Veasey, 

CRE as our Pastor of Visitation and Pro-

gramming. She will be working approxi-

mately ten hours per week beginning the 

week after Labor Day. Feel free to contact 

her with any visitation requests, congrega-

tional needs or concerns. Lin is very hon-

ored to be serving this congregation in this 

capacity and is excited to see where God 

is leading us in this community. 

Linôs Contact Info 
256-453-4535 

karenlinvz@gmail.com 

 

Susie Dempsey talked with Grace Bos-

well recently to follow-up on the news 

that Dr. Dean Boswell had passed away. 

He had been in poor health for a long 

time but moved with her to an assisted 

living facility in the spring. His condition 

required another move to Hospice where 

he died on  May 14, 2015.  Grace is hear-

ing impaired and uses a special telephone 

(gives captions) that helps her some. Her 

daughterôs family lives near her. Her ad-

dress is 5055 South Lenay Avenue #205, 

Fort Collins, CO 80525 and phone is 

(970)797-2708. 

Dr. Dean 
Boswell 

http://www.firstpresbyterianjacksonville.org
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Jacksonville Farmerôs Market 

Saturdays, May 2-October 31 
8am-12pm 

Tuesdays, June 2-September 1 
4-6pm 

KirbAppeal Lawn & Landscape 
Specializing in Landscape Maintenance 

Austin Kirby, Owner 
256-310-5218 

ark0009@auburn.edu 
www.facebook.com/kappeal 

Jacksonville Meals on Wheels  
 

Meals on Wheels is an all volunteer program that delivers 
hot nutritious meals to homebound clients Monday through 
Friday. 

July 2015 Facts 
945 Meals delivered to 45 clients; 14 pay; 12 free; Others 

reduced $10, 20, 25, 40, 60 
 

Meals on Wheels must pay hospital $3.75 per meal. Jacksonville RMC has not 
raised their prices since 2008. We are blessed with 30 plus wonderful volunteers. 

 
If you would like to send a donation to this program, you can mail your check to: 
Ron Cypher, 201 Windridge NE, Jacksonville, AL 36265. 

eting, financial aid, job interviews, and even safe boundaries 

within relationships. We meet each young woman where she 

is on her life journey and assist her in mapping out and 

reaching her goals.  

Moderate Residential Care is provided for children who 

live on the 88-acre campus near downtown Talladega. Many 

are referred by the State of Alabama through the Department 

of Human Resources (DHR). Others are privately placed by 

families who recognize the need for outside help with a 

childôs behavioral or educational needs. 

Hope Academy, the Homeôs SACS-accredited on-campus 

school, meets the educational needs of both residents and 

private-pay students from the community who are attracted 

by the small class size and personalized attention of the 

school. As children come and go from campus, course credits 

are transferrable to all schools and count toward graduation 

for older students.  

The Presbyterian Home for Children is a registered 501(c ) 3 

non-profit serving children and families regardless of race, 

color, creed, gender, national origin or disability. The minis-

try is governed by a Board of Trustees elected in part by 

North Alabama Presbytery, the Presbytery of Sheppards and 

Lapsley and South Alabama Presbytery of the Presbyterian 

Church (USA).  

With this New Direction, the Home has some new needs in-

cluding baby/toddler items and household items. Please see 

page 5 of this newsletter for a list of Secure Dwelling and 

Transition to Adult Living needs.  

 

If you would like to donate any item on this list, you can 

bring it to Jacksonville First Presbyterian Church during the 

month of September. We will be collecting items and plan to 

take them to the Home at the end of the month. No cash or 

check donations. If you would like to give money, please 

see the website or call the Home directly. Drop off items be-

tween 10am-12pm, Monday-Thursday or call Mary at the 

church office at 256-435-6340 or her cell phone at 256-499-

2182. 

 
To find out more or donate, 
please visit their website at 

http://www.phfc.org. 
 
 
 

(Continued from page 1) 

Former dedicated drivers, (L-R) the late Dan 
Neisler and Rev. Dr. Bob Ford. 
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Happy Birthday! 
Gilbert Yeh 

Knitterôs Night 
6:30pm 

Diabetes Support 
Group 
6:30pm 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30    

Diabetes Support 
Group 
5:30pm 

Bible 
Study 
10am 

Bible 
Study 
10am 

Happy Birthday! 

J.T. Veasey 
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Bible Study 
5pm 

Bible Study 
5pm 

Bible 
Study 
10am 

Happy Birthday! 
Bob Ford 

Happy Birthday! 
Alyssa Pope 

Happy Birthday! 
Tom Winter 

Stated Session 
Meeting 
12:30pm 

Bible 
Study 
10am 

Sunday 
Dinner 

Bible Study 
5pm 

Happy Birthday! 
Margaret Pope 

Happy Birthday! 
Austin Falk 

Happy Birthday! 
Laurellei Veasey 

Happy Birthday! 
Toby Falk 



The breezes taste 
Of apple peel. 
The air is full 

Of smells to feel-  
Ripe fruit, old footballs, 

Burning brush, 
New books, erasers, 

Chalk, and such. 
The bee, his hive, 

Well-honeyed hum, 
And Mother cuts 

Chrysanthemums. 
Like plates washed clean 

With suds, the days 
Are polished with 
A morning haze. 

 

-    John Updike, September 

  

September 
Birthdays 

 

 
1 Bob Ford 

6 Tom Winter 

8 J.T. Veasey 

12 Alyssa Pope 

14 Margaret Pope 

19 Austin Falk 

20 Laurellei Veasey 

29 Toby Falk 

  Nate Adams (friend of Bob Ford) 

Scott Ballard 
Autumn Campbell 

Daniel Davis (friend of Hannah Underhill) 

Dorothy DiBartolo 
Susie Duncan (friend of David and Cecelia Talley) 

Gene Fair 
Larry Fair 

Charlie Firestine  (childhood friend of Steve Underhill) 
Elaine Gauldin (friend of Glen and Barbara Franklin) 

Lynsey Gillam 
Bobby Haynes 
Lee Manners 
Carla Moses 
Curtis Sasser 
Ellen Simpson 

Mary Stinson (friend of Bobby Haynes) 
Thompson Nash Wagoner 

Dave Walters 
Marge Walters 

Gary Wilborn (friend of the Boozers)      

If you would like to include a name on this list, please call 
or email the church office. 

Hosting the Church Dinner 

Our youth group is available to help decorate for  
3rd Sunday Dinner. Contact them through Laura 
Underhill at 256-238-3726. If you need any addi-
tional help planning for the dinner, please 

contact any church member. 
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Please keep the following people in 
your prayers. 

September Opportunities for Service Schedule 
Elder Greeter: Margaret Pope 

Sacrament of the Lordôs Supper:  September 6 
Servers:  Cosper Bell, Ethelyn Brown, Margaret Pope, and Steve Underhill 

Date Ushers Lay Readers 

September 6 Cosper Bell and Steve Underhill Laura Underhill 

September 13 Glen and Barbara Franklin Barbara Franklin 

September 20 Ethelyn Brown and Don Seymour Bonnie Seymour 

September 27 Wayne Claeren and David Talley David Talley 

Church Family Dinner 
September 20 

Doug and Jean Mims 
Carolyn Padgett 



Childrenõs Home Needs 

Food/Drink 
Baby bottles 
High chair 
Toddler Sippy Cup 
Toddler utensils 
Baby/Toddler bib 
 
Bath Time 
Baby soap 
No Tears Shampoo 
Baby lotion 
Baby hooded bath 
towel(s) 
 
Health 
Toddler toothbrush 
Toddler toothpaste 
Baby wipes 
Pull-ups 
Diapers of Various 
Sizes 
Baby cloth diapers 
Baby powder 
Baby thermometer 
Toddler potty/potty 
seat 
 
Bed Time 
Crib/Toddler bed 
mattress cover 
Baby crib 
Crib bedding 
Toddler bed 
Toddler bedding 
Trundle bed  
 
Convenience 
Diaper bag 
Baby Tub (for bath-
ing)  

Baby Mat/Play Mat 
Changing Table & 
Pad 
Diaper Genie 
 
Mobility 
Baby/Toddler stroller 
Baby/Toddler car seat
  
Play 
Teething rings 
Rattles 
Baby books 
Toddler Books 
 
Clothing 
Any sleepwear, cloth-
ing, or socks 
Receiving blanket 
 
Safety 
Baby proofing house 
kits (i.e. outlet covers, 
cabinet fasteners, 
etc.) 
First Aid Items  
 
Miscellaneous 
Baby laundry deter-
gent/dryer sheets 
 
Toy Box with Safety 
Hinges  

Baby/Toddler Needs 

Kitchen 
All-purpose cleaner 
Anti-bacterial wipes 

Dish soap 
Dish cloths 
Drying towels 
Paper towels 
2 small rugs 
Pots 
Pans 

Food storage containers 
Food storage bags 

 
Bathroom 
Shower cleaner 
Counter cleaner 
Toilet cleaner 
Windex 

Bathroom tissue 
Plastic gloves 

Transition To Adult Living 

Welcome Baskets 
When new children and women arrive at the Home, we try to make 
them feel ñat homeò by presenting them with belongings of their very 
own. Even if they only stay a few days or weeks, these items are theirs 
to take with them when they leave. For this reason, we keep a supply of 
ñwelcome basketsò available at all times.  
 
Welcome Baskets are divided into (4) categories: 1) Adult female 
caregivers and Transitional Adult Living (young women ages 19-24)  
2) School age boys and girls 3) Toddler boys and girls 4) Infant boys 
and girls. 
We greatly appreciate your help making these families feel loved and 
taken care of!  

Female Caregivers/
Transitional Living  

 
Laundry Basket (holds 
everything and gets used 
later)  

 
TOWEL Set  
Bath towel  

Hand towel  

Face cloth  
 
BEDDING (Full Size)  
Comforter, quilt, or 

blanket  

Flat sheet  

Fitted sheet  

Pillowcase  

Pillow  
 
HYGIENE  
Toothbrush  

Toothpaste  

Dental floss  

Deodorant  

Shampoo  

Conditioner  

Body wash  
 
OTHER  
Bible  

Plastic Clothing hang-
ers  
 

School Age Boys and 
Girls 

 
Laundry Basket (holds 
everything and gets used 
later)  
 
TOWEL Set  
Bath towel  

Hand towel  

Face cloth  

 
BEDDING (Twin Size)  
Comforter, quilt, or 

blanket  

Flat sheet  

Fitted sheet  

Pillowcase  

Pillow  
 
HYGIENE  
Toothbrush  

Toothpaste  

Dental floss  

Deodorant  

Shampoo  

Conditioner  

Body wash  
 
OTHER  
Bible  

Stuffed Animal  
 
Toddlers (Boys and 

Girls 2 - 4 years)  
 
Laundry Basket (holds 
everything and gets used 
later)  
 
TOWEL Set  
Bath towel  

Hand towel  

Face cloth  
 
BEDDING (Toddler 
Bed Size)  
Comforter, quilt, or 

blanket  

Flat sheet  

Fitted sheet  

Pillowcase  

Pillow  
 
HYGIENE  
Childrenôs Toothbrush  
Childrenôs Toothpaste  

No Tears Shampoo  

No Tears Conditioner  

Childrenôs Body Wash  
 
OTHER  
Picture Bible  

Stuffed Animal  

Toddler Juice Cup  

Pull-ups  

Infants (Boys and 
Girls)  

 
Laundry Basket (holds 
everything and gets used 
later)  
 
TOWEL Set  
Baby bath towel  

Baby bath cloths  
 
BEDDING (Crib Bed 
Size)  
Baby blanket  

Flat sheet  

Fitted sheet  

Crib pillow  
 
HYGIENE  
No Tears Shampoo  

No Tears Conditioner  

Baby lotion  

Baby wipes  

Baby powder  
 
OTHER  
Diaper Bag  

Bibs  

Receiving Blanket  

Picture Bible  

Teething Toy(s)  

Rattle(s)  

Bottle(s)  
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P.O. Box 355 
Jacksonville, AL  36265 

Phone: 256-435-6340 
Fax: 256-435-1039 
E-mail: fpcsecy@bellsouth.net 

But now in September the garden has cooled, and with it my possessiveness.  The sun warms my 
back instead of beating on my head ... The harvest has dwindled, and I have grown apart from 

the intense midsummer relationship that brought it on. 

-  Robert Finch  


